
I	was	planning	to	attend	the	Reunion,	but	a	siblings	road	trip	has	taken	
precedence	and	we’re	leaving	from	Jerome	on	the	Saturday	morning	of	
reunion	weekend.		Will	certainly	miss	seeing	old	classmates,	but	I	don’t	get	to	
see	the	family	very	often,	so	we’re	taking	advantage	of	the	fact	that	we’re	all	
in	pretty	good	health	and	hitting	the	road	for	a	couple	of	weeks.

	

A	short	thumbnail	sketch	of	my	life	for	the	last	60	years	–

Jim	Seeley	and	I	were	married	at	the	U.S.	Naval	Academy	in	June	1964,	the	day	
after	he	graduated.		I	lived	in	San	Diego	for	four	years	during	which	time	Jim	
spent	most	of	that	time	in	Viet	Nam.	Thereafter	I	worked	for	the	airline	
industry	for	twelve	years.		Next	came	a	twelve	year	employment	with	the	PGA	
TOUR	as	Merchandise	Coordinator	for	several	Tournament	Players	Clubs	and	
working	closely	with	Jim	in	the	golf	industry.			Thereafter	I	was	with	an	
international	company	in	the	audio	industry.		And	for	the	next	twenty	years	I	
worked	for	a	Partner	in	the	venture	capital	industry.




	

Jim	and	I	moved	to	Bandon,	Oregon	in	2011	where	the	Bandon	Dunes	Golf	
Resort	is	located.		Life	was	good,	playing	golf,	walking	the	beach,	or	just	
watching	the	waves	roll	in.		Jim	unfortunately	passed	in	January	2020	after	a	
nine	month	battle	with	pancreatic	cancer.		I	continue	to	live	here	in	Bandon	
where	it’s	not	too	hot	and	not	too	cold	–	perfect	weather.

	

Only	regrets	are	that	we	were	never	blessed	with	children.		Nonetheless,	we	
had	a	wonderful	and	happy	life	together.		And	we’ve	raised	six	toy	poodles	
ranging	from	four	pounds	to	nine	pounds	each!	

	

Being	a	country	girl,	my	interests	have	always	been	outdoors;	thus	explaining	
the	attached	picture.


Thank	you	so	much	for	all	the	work	and	effort	you	and	the	other	committee	
members	are	putting	into	the	Class	Reunion.	


Rea	Seeley


